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Superintendent’s Corner

      

 by Scott Moellenberndt

Greetings from the Blissfield Board of Education and welcome to this new monthly column intended to promote community dialog, upcoming school events, various school programs and the commitment to excellence being demonstrated each day at Blissfield Community Schools.  Special thanks to Marcia Loader and her team at the Blissfield Advance for supporting this communication.  
It seems as though our nation’s priorities are shifting.  Many of the institutions we once held sacred are being scrutinized more than ever.  There is growing concern that our perspective is being distorted during this age of accountability.  While there will forever be room for improvement to various aspects of our lives, this insatiable quest to make things better should not overshadow the many positives that currently exist.  “If it isn’t broke, don’t fix it.” Yet we tend to allow the perception of some influence the reality for many.  This is certainly true in public education today.  While the vast majority of schools throughout our state and nation are far from being broken, many are being negatively portrayed due to the misconduct or incompetence  demonstrated by a few.  As accountability measures continue to rise, let’s also recognize today’s public schools are the best they have ever been.  As the student drop-out rate has risen in some communities, please realize the percentage of students receiving high school diplomas has never been greater.  Furthermore, these graduates are demonstrating higher levels of academic achievement on average than at any time during our nation’s history.  In Blissfield, 97.7% of all students entering ninth grade graduate from High School within four years.  Furthermore, 81% of these students pursue post-secondary education by enrolling in a two or four year college or technical/trade school. 
Blissfield Community Schools are committed to continually providing an outstanding educational experience for each of our 1,237 students.  Daily, over 900 of our students are safely transported to school by our 18 bus outstanding drivers.  We believe our bus fleet is the most up-to-date and well maintained in the area, considering 100% safety inspections and the addition of nine new school buses to our fleet since 2007.  Upon arriving, students are welcomed into clean, organized, and age appropriate school environments that are conducive to learning through the continual attention they receive from our district maintenance staff.   Special thanks to District Operations Director, Mike Reinhardt for his support of our transportation and maintenance staff initiatives.
During the month of October I encourage you to schedule an opportunity to visit your Blissfield Community Schools and/or cheer on our Royals through your attendance at a fall athletic contest.  Blissfield is a member of the Lenawee County Athletic Association (LCAA) and compete in interscholastic athletics with Columbia Central, Dundee, Erie-Mason, Hillsdale, Hudson, Ida, and Onsted.  Below is a list of additional school events you may find of particular interest.

    Friday           October 4 
      Homecoming Parade and Varsity Football vs. Hillsdale

    Tuesday        October 8            MEAP Testing Begins (Grades 3 – 9)

    Wednesday   October 9            Walk & Roll to School Day

    Saturday       October 12           District Marching Band Festival @ Jackson Northwest HS

